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Fail in peak expiratory flow during haemodialysis in patients
with chronic renal failure

It is becoming increasingly common, in various clinical
settings, to infer the condition ofthe airways from determina-
tions of peak flow measured alone, out of the context of a
complete flow-volume profile. This practice is potentially
problematic for a number of reasons, the principle one of
which is evidenced in the report by Drs A Davenport and A J
Williams (September 1988;43:693-6). The problem is that,
much more than other measures ofexpiratory flow, peak flow
is determined by volition and muscle strength in addition to
airway calibre. As a result, while changes in other measures of
flow may generally be taken to reflect changes in airway
calibre or airway stability, changes in peak flow must always
be suspect if the subject has lability of muscle strength or
motivation.
The subjects in the study by Drs Davenport and Williams

certainly fall into that category. Given the constitutional
effects of a haemodialysis, the reported changes in peak flow
could very well be the result either of the subject's having
become (or become more) fatigued, weak, or debilitated or of
changes in muscle potential. Accordingly, rather than being a
contributory cause of the hypoxaemia observed, the fall in
peak flow mayjust as well be the result ofthe hypoxaemia and
other deleterious systemic changes temporarily induced by
dialysis.
The fall in peak flow reported in this study may in fact

represent precipitate airway narrowing, as the authors sug-
gest. One must at least consider other culprits, however,
particularly the possibility of a transdialysis diminution in
the subject's ability to generate a concerted, maximal con-
traction of the respiratory muscles.

RICHARD K BEAUCHAMP
Medical Graphics Corporation

St Paul
Minnesota, USA

AUTHORS' REPLY We accept Mr Beauchamp's point that
peak expiratory flow rates recorded close to total lung
capacity during a forced expiratory manoeuvre are
dependent not only on airway calibre but also on respiratory
muscle strength and the patient's effort. The time course of
the changes observed in peak flow during dialysis are not,
however, consistent with a theory ofaltered muscle metabolic
function, as both muscle glycogen reserves are normal
(Davenport and King, unpublished data) and mitochondrial
ATP production is enhanced.' Similarly, the changes in
sodium, potassium, and calcium fluxes that occur during
acetate dialysis would not be expected to cause a reduction in
skeletal muscle function within the first hour of dialysis
followed by an improvement.

In general, despite the theoretical reservations about peak
flow rates, most subjects in practice produce reproducible
values after minimal instruction.2 In our study all patients
were well motivated and had received prior instruction in
peak flow technique. By taking the three maximum peak flow
rates, provided that the difference was 20 I/min or less, we
believe that changes in the patients' effort were minimised.

Thorax 1989;44:159

Evidence to support our contention that the reduction in
airway calibre that occurs with acetate dialysis is related to
using a cuprophan dialyser comes from our experience that
the fall in peak flow observed during the first hour of dialysis
did not occur in two patients having regular steroid treat-
ment. In addition, when 15 of the study group reused the
same dialyser after it had been cleaned with sodium hypo-
chlorite and formalin, so altering its biocompatibility, a
substantial amelioration in the fall in peak flow was observed
(figure).
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Peakflow rates (PEF) during dialysis (means with SEM).

Thus the changes we observed in peak flow rates correlate
temporally with the activation of complement, neutrophils,
and platelets and the development of both pulmonary
hypertension and increased pulmonary vascular permeability
that have been reported by other workers in the field of
dialyser membrane bioincompatibility.'

AJ WILLLIMS
A DAVENPORT

Department ofRenal Medicine
St James's University Hospital

Leeds LS9 7TF
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Book notice
Surgery ofthe Oesophagus. GG Jamieson, ed. (Pp 934; £135.)
Edinburgh: Churchill Livingstone, 1988. ISBN 0-443-
034095.

Previous textbooks on this topic have been relatively slim
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volumes but with the rapid growth of interest in oesophageal
disorders the time is now ripe for an oesophageal A to Z.
Professor Jamieson has succeeded in his declared aim of
producing an encyclopaedia ofoesophageal surgery. This is a
textbook ofgreat breadth, detail, and authority with over 100
contributing authors. It starts with a chapter on the develop-
ment of oesophageal surgery, and the following 105 chapters
cover the whole range of oesophageal investigative tech-
niques, basic science, questions of management, and details
of operative techniques. Each chapter concludes with an
extensive list of references. The list of authors reads like a
Who's Who of oesophageal surgery and Professor Jamieson
has done a skillful editingjob in collating their contributions.
There are, however, a few criticisms. The layout in terms of
sections and chapters is a little puzzling. Chapters on
operative techniques are sometimes included in the relevant
section-for example, reflux disease-whereas elsewhere
operative details are in a separate section-motility dis-
orders. The chapter on oesophageal webs would be better
included under the section dealing with miscellaneous condi-
tions and I found this chapter a little confusing in its
discussion of webs, sideropenia, and dysphagia. The illustra-
tions are all of a high standard, although figure 44-3,
purporting to show a hydropneumothorax, appears to have
been sawn off above the fluid level (a minor criticism). Now
for a few sins of omission. Little or no mention is made ofthe
place of drug treatment as a causative factor in benign
strictures. Practical radiotherapy is not represented and in
particular no mention is made of alternative techniques in
radiotherapy, such as brachytherapy. This is not to detract
from the existing chapter on radiotherapy in oesophageal
carcinoma, which is an authoritative review of the subject.
Lastly, as a thoracic surgeon, I must demur at some of the
comments in chapter 94 about rigid oesophagoscopy. Both
rigid and fibreoptic instruments have their uses and the
modern oesophageal surgeon should be experienced with
both. There are circumstances in which the rigid instrument is

Book notice
superior and we are in danger of losing the benefits of a very
useful instrument through lack of training. Enough of
criticism and personal prejudice. This is an excellent and
comprehensive textbook on surgery of the oesophagus and
will undoubtedly become the standard reference work on the
subject. It is a "must" for any clinician with a serious interest
in oesophageal disease, whether surgeon, physician, or
research worker. This book weighs nearly 3 kg and costs
£135, so before purchasing check on the solidity of your
bookshelf and the liquidity of your bank account.-WEM

Notice
Course in lung pathology

A course of lectures, hands on microscopy sessions, and a
slide seminar on lung pathology will be held at the National
Heart and Lung Institute, Brompton Hospital, London, on
12-15 June 1989. The lecturers will include B J Addis, P J
Cole, B Corrin, P da Costa, B Fox, A R Gills, M Griffiths,
P K Jeffery, M N Sheppard, S Stewart, and CA Wagenvoort.
The programme and application form may be obtained from
the Postgraduate Centre, National Heart and Lung Institute,
London SW3 6LY (01 351 8172).

Correction
British Thoracic Society proceedings

In the proceedings of the summer 1988 meeting (October
1988, vol 43) the author of the last abstract on page 815P
should be S Lawford Hill.
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